Royal College of Nursing
20 Cavendish Square
London

W1G ORN

Gerry O’Dwyer

Senior Employment Relations Adviser

Telephone 020 7647 3661
Fax 020 7647 3409
Email Gerry.ODwyer@rcn.org.uk

that ‘staff’ are a key group. We
would look forward to seeing this in any future version of the Charter.

Other
nurses who work predominately in the community may make a number of visits to their hospital
/ base in a day.

In essence there is one key point we would wish to make which covers many of the questions
you have raised and relates to how Charter commitments might be audited effectively.

Each NHS employer will have a forum where elected trade union and professional association
representatives negotiate with their employer on terms and conditions, safety and other issues.
These are often referred to as the ‘joint Negotiating Council (JNC)’ or similar. It is to elected
representatives that staff car park users will often raise their concerns over cost, standards
and safety. It may also be the case that staff directly hear from patients and their families
about their experience of the car park and its facilities. It is in the JNC that the matter is raised
with the employer directly.



Our recommendation would be that for ‘auditing purposes’ contact should be made via the
employer with Joint Negotiating Council as well as the elected union representatives in each
employment setting. The BPA should then ensure that the views of elected representatives
are taken into consideration when assessments are made as to whether the Charter standards
are being met.

Yours sincerely

Gerry O’Dwyer
Senior Employment Relations Adviser



